
 
MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: December 15, 2017 
 
TO:  Zoning Board of Appeals  
 
FROM: Clifford E. Radatz   CER 
  Building Official 
 
SUBJECT: Variation Request – 1431 Monroe Avenue  
 
Carla and Mark Tomassini, owners of the property at 1431 Monroe Avenue, have submitted the 
attached application for variations to the floor area regulations (Section 10-9-5), and the side 
yard setback regulations (Section 10-9-7) of the Zoning Code.  The applicants propose to 
construct an addition onto the existing home. 
 
Section 10-9-5 of the Zoning Code requires that the floor area ratio not to exceed 0.40.  The 
applicant is requesting to construct a new single family residence with a floor area ratio of 0.486. 
 
Section 10-9-7 of the Zoning Code requires a minimum side yard setback of ten percent of the 
lot width or five feet, whichever is greater, and the minimum required combined side yard 
setback to be twenty five percent of the lot width, or ten feet, whichever is greater as measured to 
the exterior wall of the structure.  For the 50 foot wide lot, the minimum required setback at each 
side is 5’-0”, and the combined side yard setback should be a total of 12’-6”. 
 
The applicants are requesting variations so that  the existing one-story north wall of the building, 
which maintains a non-conforming side yard setback of 3’-0”, may be demolished and replaced 
with a new two-story wall at the same non-conforming setback. 
 
The proposed addition will have a 5’-0” setback from the south property line, so that the 
combined side yard setback for the addition will only be 8’-0”.  Note that the setback of the 
existing house at the south side of the building is 3.15 feet (slightly less than 3’-2”).  The overall 
combined side yard setback is 6.15 feet, which will be reproduced by the proposed addition. 
 
The setback of roof eaves from the side property line is required to be 3’-0”.  The proposed roof 
overhang of 6 inches will result in a setback of 2’-6” to the roof eave at the north side of the 
addition. 
 
If the Zoning Board wishes to recommend the approval of these variations to the Village Board 
of Trustees, the following motion should be made:  Motion to recommend to the Village Board 
of Trustees the approval of the variations to Sections 10-9-5 and 10-9-7 of the Zoning Code at 
1431 Monroe Avenue. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this application, please do not hesitate to call me.  
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